Dear Caroline / Lesley
 
The response provided by the Environment Agency is the same in response to each of the three scoping reports with regard.  
 
Whilst there are common themes in all three applications and, we  welcome the comments that are relevant to the site as a whole, there are differences  as there will be three separate planning  applications with different red line areas and different land uses; for example Application No.3 being primarily for a new realigned Howes Lane whereas Application No.1 and 2 are for mixed land uses focusing on housing and non-domestic buildings including schools.  None of the applications cover the entirety of the NW Bicester Masterplan site.  An example is the first comment  that states that it  is incorrect to assert that there is only one pond on the Site.  We can confirm that there is only one pond on the Application No.1 Site which covers the land north of the railway line.  There are no ponds within the redline boundaries of the other two applications and the scoping reports reflect this.
 
On a similar theme, Application 3 (road) will not generate foul water, hence the request that the EIA for this area consider foul water capacity requirements is erroneous, as is the request 3.2.10 regarding consideration of water resource/water neutrality impacts.
 
Would it be possible the Environment Agency to revisit their response so that it does relate to each of the applications?
 
Many thanks 
 
Philip Harker
Technical Director - Land Development,
Buildings & Environment
Hyder Consulting
Manning House
22 Carlisle Place
London
SW1P 1JA
